Mattersey and Mattersey Thorpe Neighbourhood Plan
Notes from the meeting on 21st February 2017

Chair – Bob Kendall
Apologies – Adele Hadden, Ruth and David Langley, Mandy, Natalie Cockrell.
Present – Bob Kendall, Martin Doughty, Rob Fraser, Glynis Marsh, James Langley, Marilyn Brogden, Jezz Fullwood, Bev Fullwood, Joelle Davies, Nick Wollaston, Kathryn Dalton, Paul Drage, G. Norman.
Notes from the last meeting accepted.
The meeting was handed over to Joelle Davies from BDC Planning Dept.

Joelle had prepared scenarios for Mattersey and Mattersey Thorpe with potential sites ready for the next consultation event. The 2 villages are to be treated as 2 separate settlements within the plan.

Mattersey
Flood zones and conservation issues affect several of the sites put forward, Joelle is still waiting for the written report from the Conservation Officer to assess all his concerns for each of the affected sites.

Joelle discussed the scenarios and will make any changes that were suggested at this meeting, a resident at the meeting had concerns about development towards the Millennium Green and Main Street as he thought it was in a flood zone, Joelle to check this.
Joelle will come to the next meeting with revised scenarios after much discussion.
Housing Needs Assessment

Bob has asked BDC via Joelle to see if this report is viable as it uses the Core Strategy Plan and BDC are now developing their Local Plan.

Joelle left the meeting

Updates

Vision and Objectives, after a discussion some of the columns may be merged. Bob talked to the group about the suggested improvements and it was agreed that Bob would now send the document to Helen Metcalfe.

Formal documentation of Consultation events, Bev Fullwood agreed to help Marilyn compile the one from the Primary School questionnaire last year.

Bob will look at the other 2 events in the next few weeks.

Student’s questionnaire, to look at talking to them at the bus stop and the bus in M. Thorpe.

Declaration of Interest forms, all members of the Steering Group are do a form and let Marilyn have it as soon as possible. 

Consultation event, the planning is under way, with a possible date of 25th March 2017 in the school hall, Marilyn to check the availability with school.

When a date is confirmed to ask Steve Digby to put it out to the community via his contacts list , flyers to be placed around the villages and put in Idle Talk and a leaflet drop to each household.
Any other business

A member of the group still has concerns about transparency and Declaration of Interests, as parish councillors have their declared interests on display on the council website for anyone to see. The steering group need to take advice about this and it was tabled to the next meeting.
Date and time of the next meeting    Tuesday 7th March 7pm in the Church Hall

